
U.S. President Biden, European
Commission President von der Leyen and
PM Boris Johnson announce commitment
to addressing climate crisis through
infrastructure development

Building on the June 2021 commitment of G7 Leaders to launch a values-driven,
high-standard, and transparent infrastructure partnership to meet global
infrastructure development needs, U.S. President Biden and European
Commission President von der Leyen hosted a discussion on the margins of
COP26 with UK Prime Minister Johnson, Barbadian Prime Minister Mottley,
Canadian Prime Minister Trudeau, Colombian President Duque, Ecuadorian
President Lasso, Democratic Republic of the Congo President Tshisekedi,
Indian Prime Minister Modi, Japanese Prime Minister Kishida, and Nigerian
President Buhari on how infrastructure initiatives must simultaneously
advance prosperity and combat the climate crisis, in line with the
Sustainable Development Goals and the Paris Agreement.

Global leaders discussed how the Build Back Better World, Global Gateway and
Clean Green Initiatives will jumpstart investment, sharpen focus, and
mobilize resources to meet critical infrastructure needs to support economic
growth, while ensuring that this infrastructure is clean, resilient, and
consistent with a net-zero future. President Lasso, Prime Minister Modi,
President Buhari, and President Duque shared their perspectives on the
challenges their countries have previously faced with infrastructure
development and principles they would like to see from future infrastructure
initiatives.

UN Special Envoy for Climate Action and Finance Mark Carney and World Bank
Group President David Malpassspoke on the imperative of mobilizing investment
from the private sector, international financial institutions and
multilateral development banks, including through country platforms, to
achieve these goals.

President Biden, President von der Leyen, and Prime Minister Johnson endorsed
five key principles for infrastructure development:

1. Infrastructure should be climate resilient and developed
through a climate lens.

We commit to build resilient, low- and zero-carbon infrastructure systems
that are aligned with the pathways towards net-zero emissions by 2050, which
are needed to keep the goal of limiting global average temperature change to
1.5 degrees Celsius within reach. Further, we commit to viewing all projects
carried out through infrastructure development partnerships through the lens
of climate change.
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2. Strong and inclusive partnerships between host countries,
developed country support, and the private sector are critical to
developing sustainable infrastructure.

Infrastructure designed, financed, and constructed in partnership with those
whom it benefits will last longer, be more inclusive, and generate greater
and more sustainable development impacts. We will consult with
stakeholders—including representatives of civil society, governments, NGOs,
and the private sector to better understand their priorities and development
needs.

3. Infrastructure should be financed, constructed, developed,
operated, and maintained in accordance with high standards.

We resolve to uphold high standards for infrastructure investments, promoting
the implementation of the G20 Principles for Quality Infrastructure
Investments as the baseline. Environmental, Social and Governance standards
help safeguard against graft and other forms of corruption; mitigate against
climate risks and risks of ecosystem degradation; promote skills transfer and
preserve labor protections; avoid unsustainable costs for taxpayers; and,
crucially, promote long-term economic and social benefits for partner
countries.

4. A new paradigm of climate finance—spanning both public and
private sources—is required to mobilize the trillions needed to
meet net-zero by 2050 and keep 1.5 degrees within reach.

The world must mobilize and align the trillions of dollars in capital over
the next three decades to meet net-zero by 2050, the majority of which will
be needed in developing and emerging economies. Mobilizing capital at this
scale requires a collaborative effort from all of us, including governments,
the private sector, and development finance institutions, as well as better
mechanisms to match finance and technical assistance with country projects,
including through country partnerships.

5. Climate-smart infrastructure development should play an
important role in boosting economic recovery and sustainable job
creation.

Infrastructure investment should also drive job creation and support
inclusive economic recovery. We believe our collective efforts to combat the
climate crisis can present the greatest economic opportunity of our time: the
opportunity to build the industries of the future through equitable,
inclusive, and sustainable economic development worldwide.

President Biden, European Commission President von der Leyen, and Prime
Minister Johnson called on countries around the world to make similar
commitments and take action to spur a global transformation towards reliable,



climate-smart infrastructure.

COP26 and Guatemala

The British Ambassador in Guatemala, Nick Whittingham, published today an
opinion column outlining the importance of the summit for Guatemala. He is
also announcing a series of articles and activities in the next couple of
weeks to highlight COP26’s contributions to key themes from clean energy,
youth participation, biodiversity, and impacts of climate change.

The most important conference of our lifetime is underway in the UK. It is a
conference that will likely determine what type of world we pass on to future
generations.

Success will ensure our children and grandchildren can prosper. Failure could
spell disaster for life as we know it. Known as COP-26 for short, the United
Nations Climate Conference is one of the last opportunities countries will
have to come together and solve mankind’s greatest challenge – a challenge
for its very survival.

Six years ago the world saw the birth of the Paris Agreement, which was a
milestone in global efforts to address climate change. It resulted in a
binding agreement, uniting all nations to a common cause.

This cause was to adapt to the effects of climate change, limit the increase
in global average temperature to well below two degrees, pursuing efforts
towards 1.5, with respect to pre-industrial levels. In Paris, world leaders
provided the world with consensus, ambition and hope.

But it was just the beginning. And yesterday the world began to converge on
the great city of Glasgow for the COP26 the next and very crucial step on the
path to preventing irreversible and catastrophic climate change.

Emissions have continued to rise and the Intergovernmental Panel on Climate
Change has issued a red alert for the climate warning that unless we act
immediately, the 1.5 degree limit will be out of reach.

Extreme weather can be seen across the world. This summer we have seen
devastating floods in central Europe and China, raging wildfires in North
America. A year ago, Guatemala was hit by two ferocious hurricanes leaving
significant economic and human damage.

The impact of a relatively small temperature increase is already posing
challenges to humanity. It does not require a vivid imagination to picture
how much more serious the impact of climate change will be if we do not act
now.
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Guatemala, as a vulnerable country, has a very important voice and its
example can lead others to take important steps. Many climate-vulnerable
countries are leading the way in reducing emissions.

I witnessed with great enthusiasm a week ago the granting of forest
concessions in Petén and how the Maya Biosphere Reserve is a lung of the
world that counteracts global emissions. I am also proud of the efforts that
the UK is making to create a greener future.

But to make the difference needed to meet the 1.5 degree temperature limit to
be enshrined in the Paris Agreement much more is needed. All countries need
to set ambitious emission reduction targets, businesses need to adapt and
create new green pathways to success and individuals need to change their
lifestyles and leave behind a greener footprint.

COP26 is not a photo shoot. It is not a talking shop. It is a forum where the
world’s leaders and country delegations must map out a better path. A path
leading to the preservation of the world as we know it.

Therefore, I congratulate the Guatemalan delegation that will soon travel to
Glasgow to join forces on all these issues. Guatemala has shown important
leadership in the fight against climate change through its emission reduction
policy, in the protection of forests and also in the preservation of water
sources.

All of this is crucial in creating a future, which we can look forward to
with more optimism, boost economic growth and create prosperity. We must all
do our part because the world will either succeed or fail as one. Moreover,
we are almost at the end of the road.

In the next few days, we will see a series of excellent articles in Prensa
Libre addressing the issues of COP26 and its relationship with Guatemala. I
invite you to follow and comment on them, and think about how we can together
build a more sustainable and prosperous world.

Appointment to the Industrial Injuries
Advisory Council

News story

Dr Ian Lawson has been reappointed to the Industrial Injuries Advisory
Council from 1 November 2021.
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Dr Ian Lawson has been reappointed to the Industrial Injuries Advisory
Council from 1 November 2021.

On behalf of the Secretary of State for Work and Pensions, we are pleased to
announce the reappointment of Dr Ian Lawson to the Industrial Injuries
Advisory Council for a further term of five years from 1 November 2021.

Dr Ian Lawson has been reappointed to represent employers for 5 years. Dr
Lawson is a retired occupational health physician, and formerly Rolls-Royce
Chief Medical Officer. He has also been an honorary lecturer at the Royal
Society of Public Health and a former President of the Society of
Occupational Medicine and is an expert on Hand Arm Vibration Syndrome.

Published 2 November 2021

Children’s Minister address to
National Centre for Family Hubs

Good morning. Thank you, Peter [Fonagy], for your kind words and for inviting
me to join you today. I am so excited to be here for this launch event.

I am delighted to have been appointed as Children and Families Minister. It’s
a role that I take enormous pride in. Education and in particular early years
are at the heart of levelling up. This is the most incredible opportunity to
play my part in ensuring every child and young person can achieve their
potential.

And of course, not only does it start with but at its heart is the family.

The Children’s Commissioner’s ‘Big Ask’, launched in April this year,
surveyed over half a million children and young people and found that one of
the things they care most deeply about was being part of a happy home. And at
the heart of home is a happy, loving family.
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I know staff and professionals in local authorities, education settings,
charities, and health and community organisations work tirelessly to help
families. The pandemic made this challenge all the greater.

So, before I go any further I would like to thank you for your hard work and
dedication. Your drive and commitment are valued not only by those of us who
work in government but by the thousands of families you help on a daily
basis.

I am looking forward to working with you all as we look to improve the life
chances of children and young people. Why we are championing family hubs, and
the principles of the model

So let me start by saying why the government is championing family hubs, as a
way to do just that.

At their simplest, a family hub is where families with children of all ages
know they can get help and support. They may go to a building, or they may
access that help online – or maybe a mix of the two. The exact service offer
will vary from place to place, as it should, reflecting the needs of the
local population, but will have a great ‘Start for Life’ offer for parents,
carers and babies at its core. Of course, this in itself is not a new idea.
We have had family services, family support units, children’s centres for
many years.

But the family hub model builds on what we have learned, what local councils
and professionals have learned, and what families have told us all, about how
to give them the very best support we can – the support that they deserve.
This is summarised in the three principles that characterise and define
family hubs – access, connections, and relationships.

Let me start with access. We know how crucial it is that families know where
to go for support, and that we make it easy as possible for them to find help
when they need it.

Family hubs bring together services to support families from conception all
the way up to young people of 19 – or up to 25 for special educational needs
– and so can respond to the needs of the whole family. They create a clear
access point, and a relationship with services that does not end as children
grow older. Family hubs allow for both physical and virtual services to be
brought under one banner, around which communications and outreach can be
built, building awareness and trust among families. We have seen the value of
online services and access points, and these are integral to the family hub
model; but we know that access to face-to-face services remain as crucial as
ever, and so the family hub building will remain at the heart of family help.

An example of this is Suffolk County Council, one of our research partners.
They have identified a need for better reach and engagement with vulnerable
families, and are working to ensure that families see the hub as a ‘positive
place’ to go for children of all ages, not somewhere to go only when you have
a problem.



An effective family hub acts a single ‘front door’, making it easier for
families to navigate what can be a complex system. The aim is to make the
family hub a non-stigmatising access point for universal services – such as
those crucial Start for Life services – with additional help on offer for
those who need it most.

The second principle is connection. Family hubs make it easier for families
to know how and where to get help, then connection is key to ensuring they
get what they need.

This is partly about co-location – bringing services together on a smaller
number of sites. But while physical proximity can be important and helpful,
that alone does not create the joined-up services that families need. That
comes from effective governance, professional development, data sharing and
integrated assessment, case management, and shared outcomes.

Of course, this is not what the phrase family hub should call to the minds of
those who use them – that’s for the likes of us to worry about. But families
should feel it in their experience of using the hub – they tell their story
once, and they are connected to the help they need.

And it is not just help from the local authority that should be available
through a hub. The hub should connect families with services and support from
others, in a joined up way – whether that is links to more targeted health
services, links with schools and education settings, support from charity or
community groups, or even other parents.

In my own county of Essex, some families received conflicting advice from
professionals – the County Council has sought to address this as part of its
family hub model, and trust between professionals and families has increased.

This leads me to my final principle, which is relationships. The family hubs
model prioritises the relationships that carry us all through life, and
building on family strengths, recognising that this is the way to lasting
change. This idea is at the heart of everything that is done.

This principle reflects what Josh MacAlister has heard in his work on the
Independent Review of Children’s Social Care, and captured in the Case for
Change.

Family hubs involve greater integration between the people, professionals and
leaders that work with families.

Local authorities with a hub model have used this to drive changes and
improvements in their work with families, placing a greater emphasis on
relationships, and sustaining these as families and children grow. An example
of this is Leeds, where building on community strengths and enhanced whole
family working by professionals is key to their practice model.

I was so impressed when I saw a family hub in action last year. I visited
Berechurch Family Hub near Colchester and saw first-hand the help and
services they provide to Colchester’s families and children.



It was a welcoming environment with passionate staff and I could see that it
was making a real difference to the people who were using it.

What I have talked about today, is not a blueprint that has been designed up
from scratch in a Whitehall department. It is the product of the
professionalism, endeavour, leadership and innovation of those in Colchester
and, Essex around the country.

The Government believes in the family hub model. So what are we are going to
do to drive this forward?

One of the first steps we took was to establish the National Centre for
Family Hubs, and this event today is an important moment. The National Centre
will provide expert advice and guidance and work with local authorities to
champion the family hub approach. I am grateful to the Anna Freud Centre and
very much look forward to working with you.

We have also announced a £12 million family hubs Transformation Fund to
support around 12 local authorities in England to open family hubs. This
first fund will enable us to learn more about the process of local
transformation, build our evidence base, and create valuable resources and
learning for those local authorities who follow. Start for Life will be a key
element of each of these projects.

I am pleased to announce that from today the fund is open to applications
from local authorities. We have also published Transformation Fund
application guidance, which includes further information around the three
principles for family hubs, which local authorities may find helpful in
designing and developing their proposals.

As I have set out, if we are to achieve our ambitions for family hubs, there
are many “behind the scenes” challenges to overcome so that families
experience effective joined up services. Data and digital are key. We are
working with a number of local authorities to identify solutions.

My Department has already begun this work with local authorities in Bristol
and Lancashire.

And, I am delighted to announce that Salford, Suffolk, and Tower Hamlets will
join this stream of work, following a successful second round of recruitment
for this project.

Having a strong evidence base is vital in making change effective and taking
the right approaches. Our investment in an evaluation innovation fund is
building this evidence base to help us understand what really works for
family hubs and ultimately to improve outcomes for children and families. We
have commissioned Ecorys UK to work with local authorities in Bristol, Essex,
Leeds, Sefton and Suffolk and also Sheffield Hallam University to work with
the local authority in Doncaster.

We have today published some of the early learning from this work, which you
will hear more about through colleagues at today’s conference.
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Now some even more exciting news. As you may have seen over the past week,
the Chancellor announced a significant £500 million package for families.

This includes a £300 million package to transform services for parents and
babies, carers and children in half of the local authorities across England.

It will provide thousands of families access to support when they need it. It
includes funding to create a family hub network, for local authorities to
publish their Start for Life offer, support for breast feeding, parent-infant
relationships and parenting programmes.

The package also includes a smaller number of pilots to trial and evaluate
innovative workforce models needed to support babies and families.

Altogether, this will provide thousands of families access to support when
they need it. We are delivering on the Best Start for Life Report, and on our
manifesto commitment to champion Family Hubs.

I am very grateful to Dame Andrea Leadsom for this important review and for
her commitment to this work. I’m proud that this package also goes even
further to deliver on our manifesto commitment to champion family hubs and to
provide vulnerable families with the intensive, integrated support they need,
through the £200m expansion of the Supporting Families programme. More
information on these significant investments will come soon.

I want support for families to be a golden thread that runs through
government. Dame Andrea and I will continue to work collaboratively to ensure
that the critical 1,001 days are central to our work on Family Hubs.

We are also working with other parts of government such as the Department for
Levelling Up, Housing and Communities, with the Supporting Families
programme, and the Reducing Parental Conflict programme led by the Department
for Work and Pensions.

Let me finish by saying that today’s event and the launch of our first £12
million Family Hubs Transformation Fund is very much the beginning of the
conversation on family hubs. We know there is much more to do, to learn, and
to build, working with you all. What we have published today is very far from
the last word, in fact it is quite the opposite – and we want to hear from
you, and work with you to make sure that we realise the potential of family
hubs. It is a hugely exciting time.

Thank you for being here and for playing a part in this important agenda.

Truss announces major investment in
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clean infrastructure in Asia

Unveiled at the climate summit COP26 taking place in Glasgow, the Association
of South East Asian Nations (ASEAN) Catalytic Green Finance Facility, managed
by the Asian Development Bank, will increase access to finance for critical
infrastructure for ASEAN countries, and will support the development of
sustainable infrastructure projects such as renewable energy, clean
transportation or urban infrastructure in developing countries across the
region.

The UK’s £110 million of financial support announced today will mobilise
further public and private funds and forms part of a wider commitment from
ASEAN governments and partners to deploy over £5 billion into green projects
across the region.

Co-investing with allies in clean and reliable infrastructure in developing
countries is part of the Foreign Secretary’s plan to deepen economic ties
with friends and partners – boosting jobs and growth in the UK and across the
developing world – while providing an alternative source of investment.

Foreign Secretary Liz Truss said:

Britain is working closely with allies, through COP26 and beyond,
to deliver the clean, honest and reliable infrastructure investment
that the world so urgently needs.

Co-investing with our friends in Asia provides jobs and
opportunities here in Britain and will help the world meet its
climate goals, but will also drive growth in developing countries
by supporting high quality infrastructure deals, in line with
international standards.

ASEAN is an important partner for Global Britain and I look forward
to deepening our ties and taking the relationship into a bold new
era.

Liz Truss stressed this, and the importance of green infrastructure as a way
to create economic growth that supports climate commitments, during her
engagements and meetings with key partners at COP26 in Glasgow. She was also
clear that we must do more to mobilise private capital via financial markets,
and that trade, investment and the open marketplace form part of the solution
to tackling climate change, not the problem.

There is a pressing need for economic development in South East Asia, where 5
million more people are at risk of being pushed into poverty by the COVID-19
crisis. The region also produces a large proportion of global greenhouse gas
emissions. An increase in finance for green infrastructure is vital if we are
to address these interconnected issues.
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The UK is committed to supporting viable green enterprises which help to
promote green recoveries in urban transport, renewable energy and water and
sanitation to help countries across the world pursue green and sustainable
growth and economic development.


